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For Immediate Release

California Adopts State-wide Ban on Bobcat Trapping

By Amber Shelton

Today, Wildlife Conservationists from all over the west coast flocked to the California Fish and Game Commission hearing in the City of Fortuna to urge the Commission to adopt Option 2, a complete state-wide ban on bobcat trapping. After hours of public testimony, most in support of the complete ban, the Commission voted 3:2 to ban bobcat trapping in the state of California. Commissioners Anthony C. Williams, Eric Sklar and Jack Baylis voted to support the statewide ban, and Jacque Hostler-Carmesin, and Jim Kellogg voted against the ban. 

Conservation groups, concerned citizens, public officials and even a few children packed into the room to speak for one minute each. Jean Su from the Center for Biological Diversity kicked off the meeting with an economic analysis of the options, pointing out that the Department of Fish and Game’s numbers were inaccurate and did not reflect the true costs of the trapping program, which under the Bobcat Protection Act is mandated to pay for itself, pointing out that if they did not adopt the state-wide ban, the Commission would be violating the law. 

Bishop residents Tom Boo and S.P. Parker said” I’m very gratified that California is finally entering the twenty-first century in regard to treatment of bobcats,”  S.P. remarked that “we drove for 1500 minutes to speak for just one, but it was worth it.”

Amber Shelton, Conservation Advocate for the Environmental Protection Information Center declared the decision “a victory for California’s native wildlife, the Commission made the right choice today, and it gives us hope that our state will continue to lead the way as the biodiversity state, protecting our public trust resources as part of a functioning ecosystem for future generations. Months of community organizing and outreach efforts yielded almost 50,000 comments in support of the statewide ban. It was wonderful to see so many people working together to successfully protect such an iconic animal.” Shelton brought her three year-old son, Madrone Shelton, who delivered a stack of 378 post cards to the Commission in support of Option 2. In front of the hundreds of people packed into the room, Madrone clearly spoke into the microphone, “Protect bobcats!”

Judie Mancuso, President of Social Compassion in Legislation said: “Today, California made history! They took the moral high-ground to enact a state-wide ban on bobcat trapping in the state of California. They displayed courage and conviction that was a breath of fresh air, which was greatly appreciated by Californians that traveled from every nook and cranny of the state to represent the moral majority.”

Lynn Cullens, Associate Director for the Mountain Lion Foundation said: “Two weeks ago a mountain lion kitten was brought in at just 6 pounds and showing its spots. The baby had been caught in a raccoon trap. The Mountain Lion Foundation knows that traps are indiscriminate, harming animals of many species. We were proud to join these fine activists in a successful effort. The fate of that the lion kitten is unknown, but it will likely never return to the wild.” 

Miriam Seger, Citizen Advocate from Project Bobcat drove up from Joshua Tree to speak at the hearing. She said “this fight started in early 2013 as a minor incident and the groundswell of support that was created grew into a major step towards progressive wildlife protection. We are optimistic that California is embarking on enlightened wildlife management, and grateful for local groups like EPIC for rallying grassroots support. 

The coalition that formed around the issue of bobcat trapping joined for a teach-in earlier this week, and rally at 7:30am in front of the River Lodge in Fortuna where the hearing was held. Bobcat masks, and elaborately painted signs, including some from local Humboldt County author and artist Joan Dunning were animated at the rally, where people chanted “Choose Option 2, it’s the right thing to do” and “bobcats; not traps.”
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